Date of Birth

Date of Passing

Mar 21, 1927

Jul 30, 2017

JANICE NAGLE JOHNSON BARRETT

Janice Nagle Johnson BarrettMidlandJanice Nagle Johnson Barrett, 90, passed away on July
30, 2017, in Midland, Michigan. Janice was born on March 21, 1927 in Detroit, Michigan to
John and Ilda Nagle.Janice grew up in Detroit. She graduated from Cooley High School.
After high school, she attended Wayne State University where she earned a Bachelor's
Degree in Political Science.Janice married Sidney Benjamin Johnson in 1950 in Detroit,
Michigan. They were happily married for 41 years. Jan and Ben were dedicated parents and
grandparents, who enjoyed spending time with family. Their favorite place to be together
was the cottage. Ben passed away in 1991.Jan and Ben lived for many years in St. Clair,
Michigan. Janice ran Chapter One Bookstore in the Riverside Plaza. She also was a 4-H
leader and taught many girls how to sew. Jan was generous with her time, home, and
resources throughout her life.Janice is survived by her children, Thomas (Deborah) Johnson,
Mary Ellen (Thomas) Trombley, and Douglas (Kathryn) Johnson, as well as many
grandchildren, a niece and nephew, an older brother, John, and other relatives.A funeral
service was held on Friday, August 4th at 12:00 noon at Immanuel Lutheran Church in St.
Clair. Visitation was held one hour prior to the service. Burial followed the funeral at
Hillside Cemetery in St. Clair. Janice's family would like to thank the staff of Midland

King's Daughters Home of Midland for the kind and compassionate care she received.
Memorials may be made to Immanuel Lutheran Church. To leave a message of condolence,
please visit www.lcfandson.com. Arrangement by L.C. Friederichs & Son Funeral Home, St.
Clair, MI.
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It is comforting to know that the God of all comfort will completely remove all grief at
the time of the earthly resurrection. The Bible at John 5:28,29 comforts us with the
words “Do not be amazed at this, for the hour is coming in which all those in the
memorial tombs will come out.” God promises that “he will do away with death
forever, and God will wipe away the tears from all faces. Isaiah 25:8

